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Tambellup 

 

Invite you to get down and dirty with the  

Broomehill is about to BLOOM 

Community Planting Day 

Saturday 13 October 2012 

8am Start 

BYO Picnic Lunch 

Between Broomehill H
all & Imperial Hotel 

Be a part of creating this inviting  

entry into Holland Park. Everyone 

can help—young and old! And then—after the work is done 
Relax and unwind with a  FREE BBQ &  OUTDOOR MOVIE Everyone Welcome BYO Chairs or picnic rugs 

Register for the Community Planting 

Day or RSVP for the Family BBQ 

and Movie Night to Pam at the Shire 

of Broomehill—Tambellup on  

9825 3555 by  

FRIDAY 5th OCTOBER 

The Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Holly Bulk Haulage and 

Don’t forget to bring your gardening 

gloves, shovels and elbow grease. 

Work along side AARON EAST of 
‘The Block’. Ask him questions about 
your garden or gain some ideas for 

your next garden project. 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 
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Broomehill Playgroup 

Dads hard at 

work building 

the new  

limestone wall. 

See page 9 

for media 

release. 

Tambellup Playgroup 

Celebrating  

40 years of  

Playgroup WA 

The new paving is nearly finished  

surrounding the Bowling green. After a  

number of Busy Bee's over the last 2 months, 

the members will be keen to watch the new  

synthetic green being laid, with the grass to 

be lifted early in October. 

Broomehill 

Bowls     

Update 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 

Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 18 October 2012 commencing at 
4.00pm in the Tambellup Council Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to attend 
all Council meetings. 

 

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 
Council adopted the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup 
Strategic Community Plan 2012-2022.  The document 
is available on Council’s website - 
www.shirebt.wa.gov.au .  Council appreciates the 
input from community members who attended the 
workshops in Broomehill and Tambellup and also 
those who provided feedback to the draft document. 
 
Council agreed to make a donation of $100 to the 
Katanning Senior High School Student Leadership 
Group for the 2012 Spirit Day event. 
 
Council agreed to engage Howard and Heaver  
Architects to provide design and contract documents, 
and tender and project management services for the 
Tambellup Independent Living Seniors  
Accommodation project. 

BROOMEHILL IS ABOUT TO BLOOM! 
Have you seen what’s happening between the  
Imperial Hotel and the Broomehill Hall? Celebrity 
landscaper Aaron East and his team are working to 
create a public garden, which will provide access from 
Great Southern Highway to the new public toilets in 
Holland Park.  The stone benches have been  
constructed, the earthworks are underway, and all 
will be ready for Saturday 13 October when the  
community is invited to come along and get their 
hands dirty, and work with Aaron to plant out the 
garden beds.   This is a great opportunity for  
gardening enthusiasts, and anyone with an interest, 
to work alongside an experienced landscaper, and 
maybe pick up a few hints along the way.  Aaron is 
happy to answer any gardening queries you might 
have.   Start time is 8.00am; come for a little while or 
stay for the day.  Tea and coffee will be available all 
day, BYO picnic lunch.  All welcome - the more the 
merrier! 
 
Following the planting, the community is invited to a 
FREE FAMILY BBQ AND OUTDOOR MOVIE NIGHT to 
be held in Holland Park.  The movie will be either 
‘Gnomeo and Juliet’ or ‘The Secret Garden’, both 
rated G.  Bring your chairs or picnic rugs and settle in 
for an evening’s entertainment.  Soft drinks will be 
available to purchase. 
 
We understand not everyone may be able to take 
part in the planting; however, we hope to see a 
crowd there for the BBQ and movie.  Registration for 
the gardening day would be appreciated and RSVP for 
the BBQ is essential to make sure we have enough 
food.  Please contact Pam at the Shire on 98253555 
or call in at the Shire office in Broomehill and let  
Siegrid know you are coming. 

MOSQUITOES 
Mosquito numbers within our Shire are always an 
issue.  Council baits pools of water and will undertake 
regular fogging of the Broomehill and Tambellup 
townsites in an effort to reduce the mosquito  
numbers.  
 
Rainwater tanks can become breeding sites for  
mosquitoes that can cause severe nuisance and carry 
serious diseases.  The Department of Health has  
advised that the most common mosquito found to 
breed in rainwater tanks is a proven carrier of Ross 
River virus.  To prevent mosquito breeding, guttering 
and piping should be self draining or fitted with  
drainage points. Water should not be allowed to pool 
under the overflow outlet or tap as these can become 
mosquito breeding sites. The tank should be a sealed 
unit to prevent mosquitoes entering.  The inlet and 
overflow should incorporate a mesh cover to prevent 
access by the mosquito. 
 
To stop mosquitoes breeding add a teaspoon of food 
grade paraffin oil (in small tanks up to 1,000 litres) to 
the water.  (The amount needed will vary depending 
upon the surface area of the water.  A sufficient  
quantity to produce a thin film over the water surface 
is all that is required.) 

Send in any community  
information, photos or  

upcoming events to the BT Times 
by the 25th of the month. 

 

We want to hear from you! 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Broomehill CWA 
Our next meeting will be held on Thursday 4th  

October at 11am in the Broomehill Museum 

office. Everyone is welcome to join our little 

gathering, competition and roll call – Your 

favourite cup and saucer. 

Inquiries contact Carole 98241354, 

0488944416 or Edna 98241208. 

 

Broomehill Historical Society 
Our next meeting will be held on Thursday 4th  

October at 10am in the Museum office. 

Membership fees are Individual - $3.00 and 

Family - $5.00.  

Community members are most welcome to 

come and join us help preserve our history. 

Inquiries to Ernest Chapman – 98241378 or 

Carole – 98241354 or 0488944416 or email  

broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com 

 

Catholic Churches Mass Timetable  
Our Lady of Fatima, Broomehill – Saturday 

13th October at 6pm. 

Saint Michaels, Tambellup – Saturday 6th & 

20th October at 6pm. 

 

Tambellup Uniting Church Service 

Times 

14th October 9.30am 

28th October 9.30am 

Everyone welcome 

 

Pindellup Church 

On the 18th November a Commemorative 

Service will be held at Pindellup Church  

celebrating 100 years of service. 

BYO chair and picnic lunch. Lunch at 

12.30pm and service at 2.00pm. 

Enquiries to Andrew Bradshaw 9825 3046.  

RESTRICTED AND PROHIBITED BURNING PERIOD 
All residents of the Broomehill-Tambellup Shire are 
reminded that the RESTRICTED burning period  
commenced on 19 SEPTEMBER 2012 and continues 
until 15 APRIL 2013 inclusive.  During this time you 
are required to obtain a permit to burn before  
lighting any fires. 
The PROHIBITED burning period commences on  
1 NOVEMBER 2012 and continues through until  
14 FEBRUARY 2013 inclusive.  The lighting of fires 
during this period is prohibited; however, if residents 
need to do PROTECTIVE BURNING during the  
Prohibited Burning Period, they must first obtain a 
permit from a Fire Control Officer and then observe 
all the conditions of the permit.  PROTECTIVE  
BURNING is to be carried out between the hours of 
6.00pm and midnight on the same day. No Protective 
burning is to be carried out after December 20 2012. 
Permits to burn can only be issued by the designated 
Fire Control Officers in each brigade as listed in the 
Firebreak Order each year, or the Chief or Deputy Fire 
Control Officers. 
For further information contact the Shire Office or 
your nearest Fire Control Officer. 

DOG OWNERS – REGISTRATIONS ARE NOW DUE 
All dog registrations are due for renewal at 31st  
October each year.  If you own a dog then your dog 
MUST be registered and MUST be contained on your 
property.  If you are in a public place your dog MUST 
be on a leash unless it is in a designated dog exercise 
area.   
Under the Dog Act 1976 if you look after someone 
else’s dog, you are responsible for its actions.  Dogs 
found wandering that are not wearing a registration 
tag and your name and address will be impounded 
and fines will be charged. 
Notification will be sent to owners of dogs with  
registration expiring in 2012.  Payment for  
re-registration can be made at either the Broomehill 
or Tambellup office.  Please contact Siegrid at the 
Shire for more information. 

** Be a responsible dog owner *** 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council 
Committee meeting are available at the Shire  
Administration Offices and Tambellup Community 
Resource Centre, for perusal.  These documents are 
available in alternative formats, on request, for  
people with a disability. 
Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by 
browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on 
the “Our Shire” tab. 

ON BEHALF OF ALL THE MARLEY 
FAMILY WE WOULD LIKE TO  

SINCERELY THANK EVERYONE 
FOR THEIR KIND THOUGHTS AND 

CONDOLENCES ON THE SAD  
LOSS OF MY MOTHER, NITA ON 

THE 3.9.12 
 

BETH & ROB SKINN 

 

mailto:broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Card afternoons are held every Wednesday 

afternoon in Tambellup 

PLACE: Tambellup CWA Hall 

TIME: 1.30pm to 4.00pm or later 

COST: $3.00 

Games played are Bridge, Bolivia, Frustration 

and others, or please bring your own. 

EVERYBODY WELCOME 

For more info, ring Len King on 9825 1135. 

 

Early detection of breast cancer 
is your best protection. 

Women aged 50-69 years are urged to 

take advantage of the FREE screening 
mammography service. 

 

WHERE: Tambellup Shire Hall (front) 
WHEN: 08/10/12 to 09/10/12 

CONTACT: 13 20 50  
to make appointments 

 

Routine screening mammograms every 
two years significantly increase the 
chance of a women surviving breast  

cancer and reduce the amount of  
treatment required. 

 
Any woman with a persistent change in 

a breast should see her doctor  

immediately. 

 

Congratulations 

to 

LIL  

LYAL 
 

 

Well Mens Clinic 
Thursday 18 October 

Male Doctor 
 

Appointments— 

Tambellup Health Centre  

9825 1101 

 

Broomehill Recreation Complex 

Management Committee 
 

AGM 
 

Tuesday 23rd October 2010 

Commencing at 7.30pm 
 

Broomehill Recreational Complex 

Tieline Road Broomehill 
 

 

All Welcome 
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The Bendigo Bank 

Southern  

Art & Craft Trail 

29th Sept – 14th Oct 

2012 
 

Presents: 

An exhibition of artworks by local 

Tambellup artists 
 

Anna Wright 

Rosemary Thorn 

Mary Leonhardt 

Debbie Cristinelli 

Gisela Pineiro 

Alison Hankinson 
 

Henry Jones Winery & Cafe 

36 India St, Broomehill 

Open:  

9am – 10pm Wed- Sat  / 9am – 6pm Sun – Tue 

Enquiries: 98241513 
 

A collection of original rural & fine art  

Photography together with eclectic, mixed media 

paintings & unique garden sculptures displayed in 

an enchanting historic setting where you can  

experience free wine tasting while you browse. 
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Community Cropping Meeting Update 
 

 
A good turn out of community minded people attended the Community Resource Centre on Monday 
17th September to discuss and put forward ideas regarding starting a Cropping Program.  Topics of  
discussion were  
 

 How to get the WHOLE community involved? 
 The preparation for Incorporation & a constitution 
 Where the proceeds will be directed 
 A survey of the Community  

 

This project is not just for the farming community.  We are hoping that everyone in our Community will 
be enthused about the program and be prepared to contribute whatever they can, be it their time or 
some cash for consumables or even their admin or marketing skills. 
 
A one page Survey will be distributed to the Community early in October.  We would appreciate  
everyone completing this Survey and putting any feedback they feel would be of value to us.  Your 
comments are welcome.   

The Survey needs to be back to us by Saturday, 20th October, 2012. 
 

It was agreed to meet again in October.  Please mark your diaries for: 
  

Wednesday, 24
th

 October, 2012 at the 
Tambellup Community Resource Centre 

at 7.30pm. 
 

For more details:  Nick Lockyer 0429 104 129 or Stuart Witham 0428 919 527 
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Moss Institute ―Australia’s Leading Coach‖ 

Greg Moss coach of multiple Jnr & Snr SX & 

MX titles – AMA riders & World Titles 
 

Presents 

Special Skill MX 

At Cranbrook Districts Mototcycle 

Club Inc 

709 Rockwell Road Cranbrook 

6th& 7th October 2012 
Open to all riders of all abilities Jnr & Snr 

For more information & registration see 

http://www.mossyonline.com.au 

or President Brendan Watterson 0407 580 534 

Cranbrook Districts Motorcycle Club Inc 

Last Race Day for Season - Saturday 13th  

October 2012 

Registrations – 7:45am 

See us on facebook -  

Cranbrook Motorcross 

 Great Wall of Broomehill 

erected in record time 
 

Seven Broomehill Playgroup Dads generously 

pitched in their time and construction skills on 

Sunday 9th September at the annual Playgroup 

busy-bee, to build a limestone wall in the 

grounds of the playgroup building on India Street. 

The new limestone wall demarks the new toddler 

play equipment area, a swing and slide  

combination for littlies which was recently  

purchased with the help of a Lotterywest grant 

obtained by playgroup stalwart Cindy Paganoni. 

The Dads brought along trucks, loaders, and  

cement mixers, in addition to a mini excavator 

generously supplied by Greg Holly to construct 

and complete the wall in a 6 hour building 

frenzy. 

Playgroup president Trena Dennis said the wall 

was a fantastic new addition to the playgroup 

facilities, the wall itself a new ‘toy’ as it is likely 

to provide many hours of entertainment to  

current and future generations of playgroup kids. 

“The children will develop balance and  

coordination skills by walking along the wall, it 

will encourage sand play, and already the  

children are enjoying driving toy trucks and  

tractors along the top of it,” said Trena. 

“I would like to publicly thank all the Dads who 

came along and helped build the wall for us, 

they did such a professional job of it and we are 

really grateful for their contribution and excellent  

building skills,” she concluded. 

**See photos—page 2** 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE – BROOMEHILL 

PUBLIC TOILETS 
 

The Shire regrets to advise that, due to  

ongoing vandalism issues, the  

Public Toilets (adjoining the  

Broomehill Town Hall) will only be open to 

the public during day time hours.  

The Shire apologises for any  

inconvenience this may cause.  

 

Judy Stewart 

Manager of Corporate Services 

http://www.mossyonline.com.au
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T.A.  ALL THE WAY!!!    

 
At 10.40am on the 22nd September 2012, three Tambellup hockey teams were off to Woody to play in the Grand 
Final....  
 
First up was the Men's B Grade team, playing against Boyup Brook. Our boys played a great game, sneaking a 
goal in and stopping Boyup from doing the same. The end score was 1 nil to us! Well done to Jarrod Thorn for 
getting the 'Best on Ground' Award. One game down, two to go....  
 
Next up was the Women's team who battled it out against Kojonup. It was a very hard fought game with Kojonup 
giving it their all. It wouldn't be a good game without a little bit of stress added to the mix. Tambellup got a goal in 
the first minute and had to keep fighting after Kojonup got a goal, and on it went! The end result was 3 - 2 to us 
again!!!! One to go....  
 
Our A grade Men's team played Kojonup as well. Old adversaries.... All of the boys played a great game with 
quite a few stand out players! Lachie Dewar received the Best on Ground award out of Kojonup and Tambellup. In 
recent history, Tambellup hasn't beaten Kojonup in a Grand Final. Oh, what a sweet victory! Especially to bring 
home 2 cups and a shield....!!!!!  
 
Everyone partied hard into the night (thanks to the Tambellup Hotel)! There were a few sore heads the next day at 
the windup though!!!  
 
Thankyou to our coaches, Andrew Bradshaw & Ray Squibb (C & D Grade). Carolyn Cunningham (Women) and 
Ian Cunningham (A & B Grade men). The effort you have put into our teams has been phenomenal and obviously 
shows when we all reap the reward at the end!!!! A huge 'THANKYOU'  goes out to every person that has lent a 
hand in any way, be it large or small. Bring on season 2013!!!  
 
Award winners were:  
 
Men's A Grade  
Fairest & Best: Jonathon Webster  
R/Up Fairest & Best: Josh Holmes  
Highest Goal Scorer: Jonathon Webster  
Coaches Award & Troy Norris Shield: Dennis Bowman  
 
Men's B Grade  
Fairest & Best: Andrew Leonhardt  
R/Up Fairest & Best: Steven Burridge  
Highest Goal Scorer: Michael White  
Coaches Award: Steven Burridge  
 
Women  
Fairest & Best: Tara Simpson  
R/Up Fairest & Best: Shamara Letter  
Highest Goal Scorer: Jess McPartland  
Coaches Award: Tara Simpson & Holly Farrell  
 
C Grade  
Fairest & Best: James Gonzales  
R/Up Fairest & Best: Nicholas Lay  
Highest Goal Scorer: Claire Gonzales  
Coaches Award: Nicholas Lay & Bonnie Adams  
 
D Grade  
Fairest & Best: James Gonzales  
R/Up Fairest & Best: Claire Gonzales  
Highest Goal Scorer:James Gonzales  
Coaches Award: Robyn Adams & Shannon Hull  
 
Well done to the D Grade who made it into the Semi Final and the C Grade who tried hard all year!!!!  
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Congratulations 

TAMBELLUP HOCKEY CLUB 

Winners are Grinners! 

Top Left—Mens A Grade 

Top Right—Mens B Grade 

Right—Women 
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Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup 

Road Maintenance Grading Map 

Tambellup 

Ag 

Show 

29/09/2012 

See full write up 

and photos in    

November edition 
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PRESS RELEASE 
7th September 2012 

Title: “SPRING FOX BAITING A SMART MOVE” 

Author: Sally Thomson 

Commitment from farmers in Spring to continue their coordinated efforts to give the ‗Red Card to Rabbits and Foxes‘ is urged, since the  

program‘s expansion from targeting  Autumn focus to include a Spring fox baiting program. 

―Spring presents a prime opportunity to bait foxes while food demands are high due to the raising of cubs and the inexperience of the young 

animals,‖ RCRF Coordinator Sally Thomson explained. 

―The Spring program will complement over 30,000 fox baits that were laid in Autumn this year as part of the Red Card for Rabbits and Foxes 

drive to protect agricultural and bio-diversity assets. 

―The single most influential factor regarding effective pest control is still the ability of the community to take a coordinated approach, so that 

widespread baiting occurs at the same time. 

―The advantage of spring baiting is that the foxes remain close to the den until October-November, so landholders can directly target their  

baiting sites compared to autumn baiting when these pests are highly mobile,‖ she said. 

Fox cubs are typically born in August-September and are generally weaned at 6-8 weeks of age, when they regularly surface from the den and 

begin to source their own food. 

They generally abandon the dens around 10 weeks of age, and remain in a juvenile social group until they seek their own territory at around 5 

months of age. 

Their lack of experience makes them highly vulnerable to human control efforts such as 1080 baiting during this time. 

―A number of certified commercial soft-bait products are available to landowners, and it is important to know what active ingredient is being 

used, how attractive the baits to the target species, as well as characteristics like water-fastness in rain events,‖ Ms Thomson said. 

Landowners gain accreditation to lay 1080 baits on their properties through a simple online application process that provides information and 

training to ensure safe use and handling of the poison. 

Bio-Security Officers located at the Department of Agriculture and Food WA (DAFWA) District Offices continue to support farmers with S7 

poison approvals. 

Once accredited, farmers simply send their completed one-page application form together with a farm map to their DAFWA District Office for 

processing. 

Authorisation vouchers are then issued, which the landholder takes to their regular ag-supply shop and can purchase baits. 

Rabbit baiting is most effective during summer and autumn when feed supply is low and populations are consolidating. 

Planning for the RCRF Autumn program is underway, involving coordinated baiting and shooting campaigns to control fox and rabbit populations 

across the agricultural region to protect agricultural and biodiversity assets. Local organisations and landholders should contact Sally Thomson on 

0417 983 356 or info@redcard.net.au to get involved in the program.  

WORKING TOGETHER FOR MAXIMUM IMPACT 

 

mailto:info@redcard.net.au
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Farmers reminded to monitor for locusts 
Simon Merewether, APL operations manager, Department of Agriculture and Food 

 

 

Farmers are urged to start monitoring their paddocks for emerging locusts, with hatchings already  
reported in the Yilgarn and Lake Grace shires. The hatchings are in line with the department’s  
predictions for early season emergence, particularly in the southern and south-eastern parts of the  
agricultural region. 
 

Autumn monitoring by the department indicated high density hatchings may occur in parts of the 
Ravensthorpe, Jerramungup, Gnowangerup, Esperance (Cascades), Kent, Broomehill-Tambellup, 
Lake Grace and Katanning shires. 
 

The bulk of the insects are expected to emerge during late September and early October. Emerging 
locusts will only be about the size of a small ant but will hop when disturbed. 
 

Control of locusts on-farm is a landholder responsibility and it is in their economic interest to do so. 
There are registered chemicals available commercially and the department can provide advice on  
control options. 
 

The department will undertake surveillance to assist landholders to make timely decisions on control.  
If while doing monitoring farmers come across hatching egg beds they can assist the department’s  
surveillance efforts by reporting this to their local DAFWA office (Katanning, Albany or Esperance).  
Where agreed, the department will offer services for a locally co-ordinated approach for landholder 
control in recognised high density areas. 
 

The department has information on identification, monitoring and control available by phoning 1800 
084 881. Further information is available on the department website www.agric.wa.gov.au/locust or 
more information on insecticide control at http://www.agric.wa.gov.au/objtwr/imported_assets/content/
pw/ins/pp/chemicals_factsheet.pdf 

http://www.agric.wa.gov.au/locust
http://www.agric.wa.gov.au/objtwr/imported_assets/content/pw/ins/pp/chemicals_factsheet.pdf
http://www.agric.wa.gov.au/objtwr/imported_assets/content/pw/ins/pp/chemicals_factsheet.pdf
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Broomehill Historical Notes 
Quite a few years ago Shirley MacDonald began to work through the diaries 
of her Grandfather, Thomas Norrish (TN) which he wrote when he first came 
to Eticup to take up farming and the diaries of William Henry Graham (WHG) 
who was also one of the first pioneers of the Eticup district. Shirley collated all 
the information both in alphabetical and chronological order. There are many 
wonderful pieces of information and anecdotes in these diaries and we are 
proud to share them with the community each month. 

Schooling – The Norrish children were more fortunate than many 
as their father not only realized the importance of education for them 
but was in a position to do something about it. On 27th September 
1880 the Rev Withers arrived from Albany bringing Miss Wade with 
him to teach the children for the next fourteen months. She left /
Goblup on 7th December 1881 to return to Albany. On the 11th 
March 1882, TN left Albany with Miss Hannah Williams who took the 
children’s lessons from 15th March and continued until February 
1894. The next Governess to the Norrish children was Miss Ralston 
whom TN picked up at the convent in Albany on 11th July 1884 and 
she is thought to have remained with the family until 1885. 
In the meantime, TN had approached other settlers to attend a 
meeting on 25th February 1882 to consider building a school house. 
At the meeting attended by Rev Joseph Withers, L.F Van Zuilecom, 
Thomas Rogers, George Whitton, Patrick Garrity and Patrick  
Carmody as well as Thomas Norrish, it was resolved to build a 
school/church and a committee comprising TN, Garrity and  
Carmody was elected to select a site as soon as possible. They did 
this on the 18th March 1882. The intention was that the settlers 
would provide material for the building and get the job done  
themselves. It appears little happened after March 1882 until 12th 
September 1883 when TN arranged for Benjamin Gaylor, the  
brickmaker, to make 50, 000 bricks if he could find good clay; £1.5.0 
per thousand to be counted out of kiln, no casing. On 20th January 
1884 Bishop parry, Rev Withers, L.F. Van Zuilecom, Joseph Nelson, 
Patrick Carmody, John Garrity and TN attended a meeting (possibly 
at Fairfield), about the building of the school and it was decided to 
purchase the timber in Albany and get on with the work at once. On 
22nd January TN, Van Zuilecon and Carmody went to see the place 
to build the school – part way between the Goblup gates on Green 
Hills Road and the road to Kojonup. In April that year some progress 
was made. TN met Van Zuilecom at Goblup and marked the place 
to put the brics, he went to see Garrity about the list of money  
gathered for the school and Garrity was ready to cart bricks.  
However, earlier in the month, old Ben Gaylor had left off making 
bricks and gone to George Norrish’s as there was no water at  
Sunnyside. Old Ben was back at the brick kiln on 10th June but there 
may have been another break in brick making as in December 1884 
TN reported the carting of firewood for the kiln and Ben Gaylor  
lighting the fire. 
Even after the building’s consecration as a church in 1885, TN  
continued to refer to it as the school. On 30th January 1886 he went 
to see Van Zuilecom to settle some of the school accounts and 
wrote “School is now indebted to each £6.4.0¼.” 
On 11th February 1886, Miss Mary Alice Gregg (daughter of the Rev 
J.Gregg of Albany) arrived at Eticup to teach the children at the 
Eticup School; she was to board and lodge at Sunnyside. On 3rd 
January 1887 Rev Withers examined the school children. Hannah 
and Nora Norrish were equal first and all children got a prize. Later 
that year Miss Gregg married Rev Withers and it is not known who 
succeeded her. In January 1889 Miss Hannah Williams (earstwhile 
governess) came to stay at Sunnyside for a week. Was she  
persuaded to take over as teacher ? On 22nd December 1890 TN 
cashed a cheque for her and on n27th of that month TN took over 
the school books from her. Eleanor Grover is thought to have taken 
over next and is known to have been school mistress in the early 
part of 1892 as, on 19th may that year, Rev Orchard asked if Nora 
Norrish could take the school on miss Grover’s resignation. On the 
12th August 1892 Mr Gardiner, School Inspector, came to Eticup. He 
stayed at Goblup and on the 15th examined the school children. On 
23rd September 1892, Nora Norrish gave the children a tea party 
and Mr Graham presented the prizes. 
At the same time efforts were being made in Broome Hill to provide 

facilities for the children there and a school opened in the Alpha Hall 

in January 1893 with J.H. Otto as teacher – the Government paying 

£9 per annum rental. Enrolment for 1893 was 4 boys and 9 girls and 

J.H. Otto was paid £60 per annum. A small one-roomed building 

near the Police Station was also used for schooling at one time. On 

24th December 1893 all the Norrish family went to a meeting of  

Cont... 

school children in Broome Hill. By September 1894 a school had 
been built in Ivy Lane (Hassell Street) with J.H. Otto continuing as  
teacher. The two youngest Norrish girls Mary and May walked to 
school from Goblup (though probably not every day!), and in  
October 1894 they killed a snake on the raod. 
On 21st October 1898 TN and Mr Keetley went up to Katanning and 
on to Moojabing to the school there, canvassing for the Show. On 
n5th November he and R. H. Jones went to the school in Kojonup 
but no reason is given for the visit. 
Thomas Norrish continued to serve on the School Board until late 
1907. On the 23rd February a meeting of the Board was held in 
Broome Hill about the children being over crowed and on the 12th 
march TN went to John Annice’s to find out about the number of 
children about the place fit to attend school. A fortnight later he  
wasn’t to Bradshaw’s to see how many children he would send to 
school if one were erected at John Annice’s. He then went to Birt’s, 
Davis’ and Alfred Nelson’s presumably on the same matter. On 29th 
March TN wrote to the Central School Board. He made no record of 
their reply, but a school was opened at Coorinyup on 2nd February 
1909. On 10th September 1907 TN wrote to the Central Board about 
the number of schools in the district, including Tambellarup. Other 
entries in the 1907 diary indicate that Edward Meyer was a member 
of the School Board. 

KATANNING & DISTRICTS GARDEN 

CLUB.  
 
 

For our September meeting we went out to Woodanilling to 

Matj Winstanley's home & garden, which we found very 

interesting. Although the garden is still being established 

Marj has done so much in the four years he has been there, 

after moving down from Darwin. Murj admits that  

gardenings very different in this area to that in Darwin. The 

garden, brick walls a bridge over a fish pond, gravel  

pathways throughout the garden and many other features 

are all Marj's own handiwork including the house. Marj's 

latest project was building a shade house using a discarded 

clothes hoist as the frame. Incidentally the garden Marj left 

behind in Darwin is now in the Australian Open Garden 

Scheme.  
 

We are still trying to fit in a trip to Albany to visit  

gardens, Helen Bignell is keeping in contact with Sheryl 

Shaylor (a former member) at this stage the trip could take  

place in November.  
 

The Katanning Show is not far away now and we would 

love to see members of the public bringing along their  

flowers for exhibition, there are no entry fees so why not  

have a go and help to make the show worthwhile for the 

overall hard working show committee.  
 

Competition results last month were : FLORAL ART :1, 

Helen Bignell, 2. Gerry Watson, 3. Pam Garlick.  

FLOWERS;1. Ailsa Thomas, 2.Karen Bessell Browne.  

TREE OR SHRUB: 1.Karen Bessel Brown, 2. Anne Rees, 

3. Karen Bessel Brown MY BEST FLOWER: 1. Ailsa  

Thomas, 2. Anne Rees, 3. Ailsa Thomas. POT PLANT: l. 

Ailsa Thomas. The raffle was won by Gerry Watson.  
 

The October meeting will be at the home of Fay& Adrian 

Roocke11Curlew Street, although Fay & Adrian are not 

club members they are keen to show us their many  

Grevilleas and other native species while at the flowering 

stage. The meeting is on October 9th at 1.30pm. Members 

and visitors welcome.  
 

Till next month, take care, Ailsa.  
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FIXTURES 

24 OCT Tennis Club Busy Bee (8.30am  

  Wednesday) 

27 OCT Open Day, Social Tennis 

3 NOV Handicap Mixed Doubles 

10 NOV Social Tennis 

16 NOV Mixed Open Doubles  

  Tournament (Friday) 

24 NOV Social Tennis 

1 DEC Social Tennis 

8 DEC Social Tennis 

15 DEC Social Tennis 

22 DEC Social Tennis & Christmas Drinks 

29 DEC Social Tennis 

 

All Social Tennis days in 2012 will begin at 

2pm. 

“SunSmart” Open Day, 27th October 

Tambellup Tennis Club invites you to our opening 

social day for the 2012/13 season with a fun 

 Play with various partners 

 Prizes up for grabs 

 Bring your best hat to be „Sun Smart‟ - spot 

prize if it‟s a good one 

 Pay your membership on the day for a 

chance to win a Sports Power voucher 

 Names in by 2pm Saturday, 27th October 

to Stuart Witham 0428 919 527 

EVERYBODY IS WELCOME, SO HOPE TO SEE YOU 

THERE! 

 

NIGHT PENNANT TENNIS COMPETITION 
A Night Pennant Tennis competition between Gnowangerup and  

Tambellup Tennis Club is planned again for this season. 
We are considering a changed format with fixtures to be played in February 

and March 2013. 
Please send your name to Stuart Witham (0428 919 527) or Kylie Lockyer  

(0499 577 011) if you are interested. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE TAMBELLUP TENNIS CLUB WILL BE OFFERING PROFESSIONAL JUNIOR TENNIS COACHING 

DURING TERM 4 OF 2012, ON SATURDAY AFTERNOONS, FOR APPROXIMATELY 7 - 8 WEEKS. 

 

COACHING WILL COMMENCE ON SATURDAY 20th OCTOBER 2012.    COACHING WILL BE  

CONDUCTED BY JUSTIN MAGUIRE KNOWN AS “THE COACH”. CHILDREN TO BE 6 YEARS OF 

AGE AND OVER.  

 

ANY PARENT’S WISHING TO PLACE THEIR CHILDREN’S NAME DOWN FOR A POSITION 

WITHIN THE COACHING PROGRAM FOR 4TH TERM 2012 OR DISCUSS THE COACHING SESSIONS 

MORE, PLEASE  

CONTACT:  

 

JENNY CRISTINELLI, ON 9825 1159, 0427 251 159 OR jcristinelli@westnet.com.au 
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The Tambellup Netball Club was very proud to have nominated a junior netball team within the Katanning Netball  

Association during the 2012 netball season.  A fantastic year with the following girls playing within the team: 

Bronwyn Winmar-Williams, Christine Dyer, Emily Colbung, Shaquira Fraser, Phoebe O’Neill, Abbey Cristinelli, Hannah 

Kingston & Sherma Woods.   
 

The girls had a fantastic year finishing 2nd overall on the ladder, no finals take place in this grade.  The girls showed an 

enormous amount of team & individual development over the season, and should be very proud of their achievements.  

The girls finished their season with a team wind-up at Diprose Park on Thursday 20th September, with team trophies 

and a fantastic sausage sizzle (thanks to Colin & Michelle Kingston & Kay O’Neill for their kind contributions throughout 

the season ). 
 

On an individual note, recognition must go to Bronwyn Winmar-Williams for selection within the Hannaford's Seedlings  

Regional Development squad for 12 year olds, and for both Bronwyn Winmar-Williams and Abbey Cristinelli for being 

selected into Regional teams that travelled to Perth for Regional Netball Championships and the Great Southern  

Regional Junior Netball Carnival held in Albany.   Also, a mention must be made in regards to Jenny Cristinelli the Coach 

of TA Fever, she has been announced as the Head Coach for the Great Southern Netball Region’s Academy team  

travelling to participate in the Regional Academy Cup during the October school holidays. 
 

Finally, both Ros Bowman & Kathryn Collins travelled to Katanning weekly and played in the Division 2 competition making 

it all the way to the Grand Final, unfortunately being beaten by Olympians 2 in a tight game.  Kathryn had a fantastic 

year being awarded the Fairest & Best Award for her team Cardinals Bullets.  Well done also to Larissa Hankinson, Bec 

Hankinson for making the Grand Final in the Cardinals Jets team Division 3, again unfortunately being beaten by  

Olympians 3. A mention to  Amelia Bishop for also playing within the Cardinals Club along with some familiar x residents, 

Penny Hooper & Kate Bowen.   

 

  “A great season of Netball for Tambellup’s Juniors & Seniors.” 

 

Broomehill Golf Club 
          Results  15.09.12 

Stroke Event 
Sponsored by CSBP 
18 Holes 
Winner: Philip Russell, 69 Nett 
Runner Up: Peter Dewar, 71 Nett 
 

9 Holes 
Winner: Phil Rae, 22 Points 
 

Novelties 
Nearest The Pin No.10 Phil Rae 
Longest Chip/Putt No.9 Kevin Winspear 

Bootscooting 
For fun, fitness and fine music with friends. Beginner and 

intermediate dances. Monday and Wednesday mornings 

9:30am to 11:30am at the Broomehill Complex, $3:00 per 

person. All ages and fitness levels welcome. Inquiries 

contact Carole 98241354 or 0488944416. 

 

Bootscooting for beginners, Tuesday nights 7pm to 9pm 

and Saturday afternoons 1pm to 3pm at the Broomehill 

Hall. $3:00 per person. Inquiries contact Carole 98241354 

or 0488944416. 

For Sale 

Holden Zafira 2003 

7 seater 

Registered next 6 months 

$8,000.00  

Mob: 0427241123  
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If you are looking at buying, selling or leasing 
              Rural Properties  

call Graham Jones on 0427 261 009 

Your local real estate sales representative for 
       the Great Southern & South Coastal areas 

Perth Office:  (08) 6253 8615      Fax:  (08) 6253 8730           Email: graham@primariesre.com.au 

18 Wellard Street , Bibra Lake   WA   6163 
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Pallinup Contracting Pty Ltd 

For all your earthworks 
Servicing your local area 

Call 0428 789 493 
pallinupcontracting@bigpond.com 

**OPENING AVAILABLE** 
 

*CLEAN RELIABLE TEAM* 
 

**4 OR 5 STAND** 
 

CONTACT:  

PAUL—0437 549 000 

TASAH—0404 533 031 
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RISK FREE 

30 DAY MONEY BACK GUARANTEE 

SHAKE TRIAL 

Lose up to15kg  

FAST!  

(08) 62729151 

www.g8shape.com 

GREAT SHAPE TODAY 
 

Tiny’s  

Shearing  

Service 

WORK WANTED! 

Ring Trevor for dates 

T: 9825 1199 M: 0429 684 732 
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Great Southern Regional Business  

Association Inc 

T: 9881 3000 M: 0437 209 692 

E: gsrba@westnet.com.au 

OFFICE HOURS—10.00am – 3.00pm 

Monday to Friday 

WHEATBELT SOUTH 

Scott Ballantyne 

Manager 

 

Super Spreading, Mulesing, Grain Carting 

Broomehill  

Contractors 
Contact Kevin 

T: 9824 1218 M: 0427 961 810 

Mobile Phone 

SCREEN REPAIRS 
 

For most makes and models           
including iphones. 

 

Call or message Scott 

0457 007 661 

Broomehill Imperial Hotel 
9824 1222 

OPEN:  

12noon 7 days  

COUNTER MEALS:  

12-2pm and 6-8pm 
 

Great Southern Hwy 

Broomehill 

 

Trevor & Aileen 

27 Garrity St (Great Southern Hwy) Tambellup 

9825 1182, tprout@katel.net.au 

Competitive Rates, Self Catered or B&B, 3 Bedroom House, Fully 

Furnished, All linen supplied. 

 

Holiday House  - Denmark 

‘The Denmark Getaway’ 
Modern 4 bedroom, 2 bathroom, 
fully equipped house with linen  

included. 

5 min walk from town! 

Please contact 9848 2055 or  

accommodation@denmark.com.au 
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JAVE FASHION 

For all of your Dressmaking, Repairs 

or Alterations contact 

Bridal, Evening wear, Day wear 

(casual or tailored), Formals, Special 

Occasions or Mens Casual wear. 

JAN VESEY 9824 1405 

 

Hannaford Seedmaster   
Services 

Katanning and Districts 

 

Cleaning, grading and seed  
treatment requirements available 

 

DEREK BATCHELOR 

9824 1360 or 0428 241 306 

 

With fire season is approaching— 

Slashing service also available! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

THE RURAL MARKETING SPECIALIST 

www.primaries.com.au 

LIVESTOCK –Peter Sheridan 0428 872 911 

Wayne Fuchsbichler 0429 314 703 

WOOL—Tim Chapman 

 0427 857 552 

 Matt Pedersen 

 0428 929 751 

 

Tambellup Post 
Cafe 

Janene and Peter 
9825 1169 

Mon—Fri 9-5 
(closed 12-1) 

Coffee, Biscuits and 
Slices.  

Dine in—Take away 

 

WATER 

CARTING 

AVAILABLE 

BOOT ROCK BOBTRAK & 

FARM WORKS 
Your LOCAL people servicing Broomehill, Tambellup and  

surrounds. 

“Quality Domestic Earthmoving at Competitive Rates” 

House and Shed Pads, Site Levelling, Trenching, Yard Cleanups, Post 
Hole Boring, Waste removal, Urban and Rural Fencing, Pallet lifting, Sand 

and Gravel also some Garden Soils - subject to availability. 

Phone: Jacko or Anne 

0439 241 309 or 9824 1309 
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$5.00 per bag 

Corey and Shannon Hull 9825 1176 

 Helen Bignell Physiotherapy 

Private Physiotherapist for all aches, pains, sports injuries, neck 

and back problems. 

Get those nagging injuries seen before they become a real problem. 

Open ALL day Monday, Wednesday and Friday with same day 

appointments usually available. 

Private health rebate apply. DVA and Workers Comp cover. 

9831 2237 or 0438 137 851 

Kojonup Hospital, Spring Street, Kojonup 

Broomehill Transport Service 

For all of your li8vestock cartage. 

Sheep anywhere, Cattle anytime! 

GINO 

BASSANESE 

P/F 9824 1235 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

Henry Jones  

Winery & Cafe 

Open Tuesday to  

Sunday for unique 

European tastes and  

fantastic local wines. 

Tambellup Railway Platform 

Email—coralgreen@bigpond.com 

www.threadsonlinewa.com 

9825 1542 

Open Tuesday and Thursday  

10am—3pm, or by appointment. 

 

 

The Petticoat Lane Op-Shop is open Thursdays 1pm to 

3:30pm & the 1st Saturday of the month 10am to 12pm, at 

the Broomehill CWA rooms, 42 India St. ½ price specials 

and $5.00 bag of clothes, linen, household items, books, 

toys and more. 4kg bag of cut rags $5.00 each. Great for 

workshop, garage and household use. Come in and pick up 

something to keep your children occupied during the 

school holidays.  Watch for our ―Op-shop open‖ signs 

when you drive through Broomehill. 

After hours inquiries contact Carole 98241354, 

0488944416 or Edna 98241208. 
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Residential & Commercial  plumbing and 

drainage. Maintenance plumbing and gas in-

stallation. 

JAMES BEATON                  

0419 909 794       

PL LIC 6270 

GF 007353 

 Zadow’s Crutching Service 

Mark 0439 945 955 

 

 
 

Four stand crutching unit.  

Competitive Rates. Clean Job! 

 

Local—Affordable—Reliable 
 

Contact Phil 

0427 251 133 AH 9825 1133 

  

Lance and Jo 9824 1552, 0422 213 274 

Trade painter, Roof tiler, Gardening, Mowing, Weeding, 

General Maintenance...... 

 

For all your  

Modern Cloth Nappy needs 

www.rascalrumps.com.au 

facebook.com/RascalRumps 

 

 

Lee and Erin Jamieson 

9825 1070 

0428 251 029 

erin@rascalrumps.com.au 

 

 

We come to you, mobile computer problem solving. 

Repairs - upgrades - networking - new systems - 2nd hand 

sales - software problem solving - website design and  

publishing - in home computer lessons. 

For free advice just contact us - no fix no cost to you. 

 

PAUL R PELLANT 

T: 9825 3068  M: 0417 955 601 

E: mail@ruraltech.info 

W: www.ruraltech.info 

 



26                                                                               BT TIMES 

  

 

 

 

 

TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 

FROM BT TIMES 
 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL—TAMBELLUP 

46—48 NORRISH ST 

TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

(08) 9825 3555 

POSTAGE 

PAID 

ADVERTISING RATES 

Local Business and Community Groups; 

 Full Page       $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   FREE 

 Eighth of A4 page   FREE 

Out of Shire; 

 Full Page    $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   $17 inc GST 

 Eighth of A4 page   $9 inc GST 

SUBMISSION DETAILS 

Please forward all Community News, Events 
and other information to; 

 

EMAIL; news@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

FAX; 9825 1152 

POSTAL; 46-48 Norrish St 

Tambellup WA 6320 
 

By the 25th of the Month. 

Calendar 

OCTOBER 

4 BH CWA MEETING 

5 BH HISTORICAL SOCIETY MTG 

13 BH COMMUNITY PLANTING DAY 

18 COUNCIL MEETING 

19 WELL MENS CLINIC 

23 BH COMPLEX AGM 

24 TA COMMUNITY CROPPING MTG 

 

NOVEMBER 
2 DRUM MUSTER 

 


